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YORKSHIRE CRICKET BOARD
YCB ASSOCIATION OF CRICKET OFFICIALS COMMITTEE 
MINUTES OF MEETING 
HELD AT COLTON CRICKET CLUB, 
MONDAY 3rd SEPTEMBER 2018
PRESENT - Philip Radcliffe (Chair)(PR), Steven Wood (Secretary) (SAW), Glyn Pearson (Vice Chair and ECB Representative) (GP), Mike Wellock (Membership Services Officer) (MW), Dave Ward (Regional and County Appointments Officer)(IDW) 
1   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  - Andrew Watson (YCB Executive Director and YCB Representative) (AW) Rob Smith (County Education Officer) (RS), Bill Dove (WD) and Andrew Hinchliffe (County Scorers Officer)(AH)
1.   MINUTES - The Minutes of the meeting held on 5th July 2018 were approved.  PR requested that Officers’ Reports be annexed to the Minutes, rather than incorporated within them.
2.   MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
3.1 Officers’ Terms of Reference (Item 4.2)

GP would circulate the Terms of Reference adopted for the Regional Officers, which would be adapted  for the County Officers (including the MSO – there being no Regional MSO)

3.2  Publicity 

(a) Item 6.8 – any use of Facebook, Twitter etc. would have to be carefully monitored. There have been cases of abuse on other cricket sites

(b) Item10.6 – the proposed meeting had not yet taken place. The progression pathway would be publicized, but to make it work, and be fair to all members, it was suggested each League Umpires Association should have its own Performance Officer, and each member aspiring to progress would need to register with WTU and keep his details up to date
(c) Item 11.5 – Steve Ward (RSO) ran a Facebook page. Any use of social media should adhere to YCB policy
(d) Item 12.6k  - much work still needs to be done
4     COUNTY PERFORMANCE OFFICER
4.1 Tony Keyworth had resigned as Joint Performance Officer
4.2 A suitable replacement was needed, preferably able to cover the South of the county area

4.3 The vacancy should be advertised. The next Newsletter should seek expressions of interest, with a Job Description, and a Personal Specification. Such expressions of interest should be sent to the Secretary. PR/WD would provide any further information that might be sought by a candidate
5 ECB INNOVATION FUNDING
5.1 Funding was still available, (and further funds might be made available in the future) 
6 YCB REPRESENTATIVE  
6.1 In the absence of AW there was no report
7  ECB REPRESENTATIVE  (GP)
7.1 A seminar at Headingley the following day would be considering the proposals for “Cricket Unleashed 2020 -2024”.
7.2 ECB are developing a ‘Whole Game Officiating Strategy’, following the consultancy work done for ECB by Stuart Cummins
8  COUNTY EDUCATION OFFICER
8.1 The CEO had submitted a report, which is annexed to these Minutes
9  COUNTY PERFORMANCE OFFICER 
9.1 The CPO had submitted a report, which is annexed to these Minutes

9.2 The delay in the submission of some Observations was noted. The Observer is not reimbursed his expenses until his report has been received.
10  COUNTY APPOINTMENTS OFFICER 
10.1  The CAO had submitted a report, which is annexed to these Minutes.

10.2  Some clubs were entering too many competitions, or there were too many competitions. This resulted in late changes to dates and made the CAO’s job more difficult 

11  COUNTY SCORERS OFFICER  
11.1  The CSO had submitted a report, which is annexed to these Minutes
12  COUNTY MEMBERSHIP SERVICES OFFICER
12.1  The CMSO had submitted a report, which is annexed to these Minutes
13 BRANCHES AND LEAGUE UMPIRES ASSOCIATIONS 
!3.1  The Halifax/Huddersfield Branch was to be disbanded. PR would provide bank details so that funds held by the Branch could be paid over. Members of the old Branch would support events organized by other Branches.
13.2  The Leeds Branch was continuing. Meetings were being arranged as usual for over the winter period
13.3  The Bradford Branch was to arrange a meeting to consider its future. It was likely the Branch would be wound up

13.4  The East Riding Umpires and Scorers Association, and Scarborough Branch, were struggling with dwindling numbers and declining interest

13.5  The North Yorkshire Branch was still considering what to do. This Branch had always been closely aligned with the Nidderdale League Umpires Association

13.6  The intentions of the York Branch were also uncertain. This Branch was closely aligned with the York League 

13.7  MW confirmed he was liaising with representatives from the various areas (e.g. Phil Poole (Bradford) and Ray Osborne (Leeds))

14 FINANCE  

14.1 The financial position had changed little since the last meeting.
14.2 Expenses for Observers had been authorized, and submitted to the YCB Financial Officer for settlement
14.3 Money from the ECB, for the provision of training was due to be paid on 31st August

14.4 It was possible the levy on membership would still be paid this year

15    UMPIRE & SCORER RECRUITMENT 

        15.1  Targets would need to be set. PR and GP were meeting with AW on 16th October 
16
YCB ACO ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND SEMINAR 2018  

16.1  The Yorkshire AGM will be held on Sunday 2nd December 2018
16.2  DW would approach Barnsley Cricket Club (subsequently confirmed)
16.3  GP would organize the seminar, and a draft agenda was discussed

17    ECB ACO 
17.1  ECB ACO are working on their strategy for the period 2019 – 2022
18    DATE AND VENUE OF NEXT MEETING

18.1 The next Committee meeting was arranged for Thursday 28th February at Colton
19  ANY OTHER BUSINESS    
19.1 There was none.
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